
 

Guthrie Township 
Hubbard County Minnesota 

Monthly Board Meeting Minutes 
March 21st 2017 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

The Guthrie Town Board held its regular monthly meeting at the Town Hall at 8:07 p.m. on March 21 2017.  
In attendance were Russ Nickerson (Clerk), Michael Schmidt (Supervisor) and Amanda Lofthus (Chair / 
Supervisor), Rebecca Theis (Treasurer) and Roger Corson (Supervisor).  Mr. Steve Rogers, Ivy Knoshaug 
and Marcell Noyes of the Hubbard County Soil and Water District were also in attendance.  The Meeting 
was called to order by the Chair and was opened with the pledge. 

 
The Clerk read the last month’s meeting minutes.  A motion was made by Amanda Minutes and seconded by 
Roger Corson to approve the minutes. 
 
The Treasurer provided the treasurers report and the Clerk agreed with the balances. A motion was made by 
Mike Schmidt and seconded by Amanda Lofthus to approve the treasurers report. 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS:   
 
The Clerk relayed to the Treasurer that one of the perpetual care CD’s will be coming due and the intent is to 
combine the two existing perpetual care CD’s into one in May 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS:   
 
Mr. Noyes of the Hubbard Soil & Water Conservation District was in attendance to update the Town on what 
the District does and how it impacts the Town.  Among other things, the District has the ability to test water 
samples for Nitrates. 
 
Ivy and Steve reported that they would like to see some movement on trail head signs on County 16.  Russ 
Nickerson stated that he would follow up with this while the YOSG’s would contact the DNR for assistance 
as well.   
 
Mike Schmidt responded to the Annual meeting inquire about a watch for children sign on Roxbury drive.  
Russ will inquire with the county as to the cost of such sign 
 
Several of the Board members will attend the Minnesota Association of Township Spring Short Course in 
Walker in the 5th of April.  Among other items, training is provided to as to the Boards work responsibilities. 
 
The Next Regular Meeting will be held on April 18th 2017 @ 8:00 P.M. 
 
A motion to pay the bill and to adjourn was made by Amanda Lofthus and seconded by Michael Schmidt. 
 
 
Submitted by:   Russ Nickerson – Clerk 04-16-17 


